
TRIPLE CITIES RUNNERS CLUB 

August 13, 2019 

CALLED TO ORDER: 7:05 

PRESENT: Vince Fox, Sue Cain, Grace Tabeek, Dan Dougherty, Kevin Pasterchik, Dave Fellows, Ray Fryc,  

Emily Piza Taylor, Jennifer Woltjen, Betsy Welch, Aaron Perry, Sarah Dobler, Jessica Clement 

NOT PRESENT: Mike Thompson, Matt Gawors, Ken Burt, Kat Hores 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Grace reported and made motion to approve report, Kevin second, 

motion passed. Yes-9 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Kevin reported for Ken, advised board that scholarships checks were sent out. 

Kevin made motion to pass report, Grace second, motion passed. Yes -9 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Kevin reported that the TCRC had a very successful scholarship presentation 

along with great media coverage. Wednesday night track meets are going well. 

TCRC WEDNESDAY NIGHT TRACK MEETS: Meets are going very well with lots of help from the 

TCRC board members and TCRC members. Thanks to all. 

TCRC MERCHANDISE: Sue requested that we extend the close date for ordering by a week. She will 

contact Logowise to see if we can extend the order by a week. 

STRC COLLABORATION: Sue reported that the STRC is interested in collaborating on a race to 

Tioga Downs. She will come back in September with more information. 

WOMEN”S DISTANCE FESTIVAL 5K: discussed the date and time for next year. Will follow up in 

the next few months. 

USATF CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIP: Aaron Perry reported that he would like to organize 

teams to go to the championships held in Bethlehem, PA. Would like to have a men’s and women’s open, 

masters men and women and veterans men teams. The top 5 runners on each team will score and up to 8 

on a team. Must be a member of both TCRC and USATF. Aaron made a motion for TCRC to cover entry 

fee for any TCRC member that participates, Grace second, motion passed. Yes-10.  Emily and Aaron will 

work together on forming the teams and get information out to club members. 

TCRC COLLABORATION WITH THE GARAGE: Ray reported that the event will be held at The 

Garage on August 16th. It will include karaoke and The Garage is interested in collaborating on group 

runs. 

COMMUNICATIONS: Ray reported that he met with Alan Jones and was given old TCRC records  

from 1981 to present. Ray talked about our social media presence and made a motion to create an 

Instagram account, Kevin second, motion was approved. Yes – 10. The website has grown a lot and Ray 

stated that it might be necessary to decide what should and should not be allowed on the website. 



ADJOURN: Kevin made motion to adjourn, Grace second, adjourned at 8:22 

NEXT MEETING: September 10, 2019 

SUBMITTED BY: Grace Tabeek 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


